

Dunkeld Road, Camps Bay, 8005 • PO Box 32477, Camps Bay, 8040 Tel: 021 438 1503 • Fax: 021 438 5651 • Email: office@campsbayprimary.co.za www.campsbayschools.co.za

Prep Campus: (021) 438 8075 Newsletter 09/2017 Fax: (021) 438 2657 08 March 2017







CIRCLE SPORTS: SO MUCH FUN!



Dunkeld Road, Camps Bay, 8005 • PO Box 32477, Camps Bay, 8040
Tel: 021 438 1503 • Fax: 021 438 5651 • Email: office@campsbayprimary.co.za

www.campsbayschools.co.za

Prep Campus: (021) 438 8075

Newsletter 09/2017

Dear Parent and Guardians,

CIRCLE SPORTS LAST WEEK:

Fax: (021) 438 2657

Thank you to everyone for helping make and adding to the fun atmosphere at this event last Friday. Our boys, girls, parents and guardians had a wonderful morning together! Sincere thanks to Mr de Korte (Principal of Camps Bay High) for sharing this outstanding venue with us. Thank you to his team for their support and assistance in setting up early in the morning and to our Sports Co-ordinator; Coach Erin and our 9 teachers and assistants for making it all happen! Thanks you to our POP's team for assisting with the preparation of the eats and drinks. Thank you to the many parents who helped with lifts to get back to school afterwards.

CIRCLE SPORTS: SEE NOTE FROM VICTOR VAN HEERDEN FROM CAMPS BAY HIGH

SCHOOL:-Thank you to Camps Bay Prep parents and staff for parking outside the school grounds. A big thank you for leaving the field in a really clean state. Well done all!

COMMUNITY MEDICS:

The Community Medics are amazing and have been serving the three schools for many years. Thank you for ensuring our peace of mind and safety back-up at our Sports Day last week. *Please see attachment.*



08 March 2017

NOTICE OF SGB NOMINATION AND ELECTION MEETING:

The SGB Nomination and Election Meeting will take place on Monday 8 May 2017 from 17h30 – 18h30 in the Bernie Segal Memorial hall at Camps Bay Primary. Nominations for the two vacancies on the SGB may only be made a week in advance of the meetings (please consult the attachment letter for further details).

MESSAGE FROM MR COLLIER:

On behalf of Camps Bay Primary, I would like to thank Mr Kyle Kahn who will be vacating his position on the SGB at the end of the term, as he and his family are relocating to Mauritius. Kyle has served as a governor for three years and he has been an excellent treasurer! We owe him a big thank you and much appreciation for keeping Camps Bay Primary financially in a good position!

We wish Kyle and Cara as well as Mila and Noah all the best on their new venture!

SCHOOL INDIVIDUAL PHOTOGRAPHS:

The photo order forms will be sent home today. Kindly return the photos with the order form and the correct amount of money/or details of EFT payments in the brown envelopes by Friday, 17th March. Kindly return the order form with the photograph even if you are not ordering a photo as it is the property of the school photographer.

SNACK SALE THURSDAY 16 MARCH:

Gr I Moodley and Gr R Lyons will be having their snack sale on Thursday 16 March at break time in the playground. Parents from these 2 classes are kindly requested to leave their delicious, nut-free healthy treats in the kitchen that morning.

Thank you to all the families that are helping us with this fun "shopping experience" at our school!

FAT's: (Formal Assessment Tasks)

There will be a number of assessments taking place in the next week in various grades, so please ensure that children are present at school for these assessments and kindly avoid any absenteeism.

Thank you for your understanding and support.

EASTER EGG COLLECTION:

We are collecting eggs (marshmallow eggs) for less fortunate children once again this year from MONDAY 13 March till term end.

Kindly drop off the Easter eggs in the front school entrance (next to the kitchen) and we will distribute the eggs in the final week of term I to the children. Thank you for your support!

EARLY CLOSING THURSDAY, 30 MARCH:

School will close for <u>all Grades at 12h30 on Thursday, 30 March</u> for parent/ teacher interviews. The time rosters for these meetings will be on the teacher's classroom doors on Monday 13 March. Interviews are from

12h45 until 17h00. Please select a time slot. Aftercare will commence at **12h30**. There are no extra murals on this day. Please make every effort to meet with your child's class teacher for this opportunity to discuss Term 1 progress.

SIBLINGS TO BE ENROLLED FOR 2018:

Our enrolment process of new learners into our school for 2018 is now open and closes Friday, 24 March 2017. If you have a child (sibling) who is age appropriate for our school i.e. 5 turning 6 for Grade R or 6 turning 7 for Grade I, please collect an application form from the secretary's office, alternatively request a form by emailing admin@campsbayprep.co.za to be sure that your child's name is included on our list.

NITS:

Please check your child's hair daily. This summer we have had a heavy infestation of Nits. Parents are contacted immediately and requested to collect any child found to have Nits.

MONITORS:

We say well done to the following learners as they help to make our school a safe place:

Noa Duxbury, Valentina Grey, Francis Irwin, Skyla Kliche, Seheil Krishanlall, Melina Pick-Cornelius

WOW CERTIFICATES - We say well done and keep reading to -

GR R: Javier Aris-Creer, Lyla Duddy, Kelly Fredericks, Adam Halliford, Kane Kirst, Matilde Mastropietro, Kgomotso Moorosi, Michaan Naylor, Sadie Ungerer

GR 1: Andrea Grigorova, Oliver Hendler, Tobias Hill, Safiyah Variawa (X2)

GR 2: Carlo Daniels, Faith Lyons, Micheyla Mabheka, Caleb Pillay, Darya Yatsenka

COURTESY CUP:

Congratulations to the following children for doing the right thing even when it is hard.

GR R: Manuela Abdullah, Bailey Chapman, Vittoria Vanti

GR 1: Anisha Bowry, Tobias Hill, James Scudamore

GR 2: Shane Haupt, Holly Hugo, Faith Lyons, Oliver Smith

GREEN CARDS:

Well done to the following boys and girls for completing 10 sets of right choices in earning a green discipline card!

GR R: Manuela Abdullah, Emma Brownlee, Indi Ferguson, Georgia Mackenzie, Lira Murray, Sihle Parker

GR I: Ethan Chidavarume, Nia-Logan Damons, Elim Anna Du Toit, Maia Graham, Samuel Graham, Oscar Legrux, Roxy Lezar, Laurent Lindenmayer, Tyler Lloyd, Kieran Lucas, Chelsea Mabekha, Alex Matarise, Emma Padley, Buhle Scales, Logan Thomas, Safiyah Variawa, Harry Weiss

GR 2: Tawonga Banda, Sebastian Böhm, Ifeoluwa Elegbe, Jade Gilowey, Valentina Grey, Sebas Huijgen, Tian Jobanputra, Daniella Muyombo, Abenathi Nqunqeka, Caleb Pillay, Gia Roberts, Blake Slabber, Lau Solms, Hunter Tait

WELL DONE!

The following children assisted after returning from Circle Sports and were thanked during assembly.

Boys: Connor Collier and Kai Lottering (both in Gr 1KP)

Girls: Riley Cox (Gr 1 TM), Jade Gilowey (Gr 2AP) and Danika Petrov (Gr 2GB)

WELL DONE TO THE FOLLOWING LEARNERS ON COMPLETING THE 4.2 KM JUNIOR CYCLE TOUR:

Gr R: Isla and Olivia Pringle

Gr I: Roxy Lezar

WELL DONE TO THE FOLLOWING LEARNER ON COMPLETING THE 7 KM JUNIOR CYCLE TOUR:

Gr 2: Benjamin Sirin

DATES TO DIARISE:

Wed	15/03	Music Concert in prep hall	Mrs Birgitta Lamprecht's piano & violin students will play at a
			little concert from 16h00-17h00. All welcome!
Thurs	16/03	Snack Sale Gr I TM & Gr R AL	During break-time at school
Mon	20/03	School Holiday	School closed
Tues	21/03	Human Right's Day	School closed

MESSAGE FROM CBHS CLOTHING SHOP:

Parents, please note that the uniform shop will close at 14h30 (an hour early) on Mondays and Wednesdays from 20 February to 10 March 2017. Tuesdays and Thursdays will continue as normal and close at 15h30. From 13 March 2017, normal operating hours apply.

LOST PROPERTY: FOUND-THANK YOU!

Thank you to the parent for returning the lost brand new pair of black aviator sunglasses to reception.

BREAD BAG TAGS: Remember 50kg of bread-tags = 1 wheelchair for a disabled child.

Thank you to all who have been saving them and dropping them off at the office.

Thank you **Emilie Fourie** (Gr RAL) and **Edwina Kilzer** for sending huge packets of bread-tags to the office.



IT'S....SHOWTIME!

2017 CBPS Grade 7's invite you to join them in celebrating fashion in motion, a showcase of dance, theatre and fashion inspired by the big screen! 28 and 29 March 2017 18h30 in the school hall. Come see your favourite movie transformed with entertaining action, style and comedy. **Tickets on sale –** ADULTS R70, CHILDREN R50 **from Wednesday 1st March - allocated seating so book as soon as possible.** Contact campsbayprimaryfashion@gmail.com



Best Wishes, Linda Murray Head of the Preparatory Campus

MINI-ADS..... Donation of R30 p/week for an insert

ATTENTION ALL AIR BNB OWNERS:

Kiff Kombi Tours (072 213 3888) has just launched in early 2017 and has already been rated top 10 Day Tours in Cape Town by CapeTownMagazine.Com. Contact Drew (drew@kiffkombitours.co.za) who can supply flyers for your air bnb guests.

CABLE CONNECTION:

DSTV installations, HD conversions, sound bars, home theatre and Internet. Contact Rouvaun Cornelius 082 499 0232.

CAMPS BAY SALES & RENTALS:

Please call Tane on 078 488 0404 or email collinspropertiesforsale@gmail.com or collinspropertiesforrent@gmail.com

- I) 3 Bed 2 Bath Semi-detached House on Camps Bay Drive For Rent. R 45000/mth. Avail. Immediately. I year lease available. Newly renovated.2) Camps Bay Semi-detached House For Sale: R14.1 Million. 3 Beds 2 Baths I Garage. Newly renovated. Move right in.
- 3) Camps Bay House Wanted. 3 Beds & garden. Budget: R10 Million.
- 4) Brand New Camps Bay Townhouse. R86 000/mth. Low maintenance, lock up & go living. 3 Levels. 4 Beds. Pool. 3 car garaging.
- 5) Camps Bay Vacant Land For Sale: R7.9 Million. Stunning sea views.
- 6) Camps Bay House For Sale: R22 Million. 3/4 Bed home with sea, beach & mountain views plus separate studio.
- A donation will be made to a school-related cause for every property transaction referred by the school, their staff or their parents.

CHILDHOOD NUTRITION:

Food habits and nutritional knowledge parallel cognitive development as the relationship with food is established in childhood and carried into adult life. **Thomas Sheehy** is a natural health practitioner specializing in diet, nutrition and lifestyle education. He offers practical advice on how to deliver adequate nutrition and establish positive food habits for children from infancy through to adolescence. www.naturalhealth21.com / 071 877 0019

CHILDREN OF THE WATER SA SELF-RESCUE COURSE IN CAMPS BAY:

Every minute, more than 2 people drown around the globe. From that, more than 50% are children, including children who can already swim! Teaching children self-rescue skills provides an extra layer of protection. Learning to roll onto their backs and float unassisted is crucial for survival. www.childrenofthewater.world. For more information contact Daria on daria@childrenofthewater.world.

ERA ROPE ACCESS:

Era Rope Access (Pty) Ltd. offers the following Services Interior and Exterior decoration: *Rigging *Painting *Signage *Bolt Torqueing *High Pressure Cleaning *Electrical Installation *Birds Proofing*Sand Blasting *Joint Sealing *Dusting. Contact 0788 231 038, Email: ibrahimathuman@yahoo.com

GYM WIZARDS:

All Grade R-2's of Camps Bay Prep are welcome to attend a FUN open day and a free Gym Wizards lesson at the Camps Bay Bowling Club on **Friday 24th March!** Venue: Camps Bay Bowling Club for Grade R: 1.15pm - 1.45 pm Grade I and 2: 2.00pm - 2.45pm. The more mobile a child becomes, the more he expands his knowledge through the sensory systems.

Call 021 785 2003 Email: capetown@gymwizards.co.za / www.gymwizards.co.za

KARATE FOR CHILDREN:

Give your child an advantage, counter-bullying, create confidence, self-esteem, but above all it has to be FUN! Karate classes 5 days a week in Green Point. Boys and girls from 4 years upwards. Contact Shihan Bas van Stenis 021 439 4635 or 083 538 5643. R850 per term. Visit the website www.karatekyokushin.za.org. Lessons are taught at the club as the environment is more conducive to instil the necessary discipline essential in learning martial arts.

KIDZ DISCOVERY:

Kidz Discovery's registered Bridging BrightStart School for 2,5 to 5,5 year olds (including Pre-R) have some spaces left for 2018 in our school in The Drive Camps Bay. Please apply early to avoid disappointment. We also offer age-appropriate, dynamic full Child Development programs and weekly Baby ,Toddler and Pre-School Preparedness classes (school-with-mom afternoon classes for those not ready), with a passion for fun learning. Our multi-medium Art classes for 6 to 12 year olds are offered as an extra mural on Tuesday afternoons 3h30 to 5pm. Please contact Kathy on 0836542494 and email your details to info@kidzdiscovery.co.za. We invite the Camps Bay community and all ex-Kidz Discovery parents over the years to celebrate Kidz Discovery's 18th birthday at our Kiddies Fun(d)Raiser Festival on Sunday 26 March from 11 am in the Camps Bay Tennis and Bowling clubs. Stall owners are also welcome to contact us.

LITTLE BUNNY PLAYGROUP:

Situated in a family home in Camps Bay this playgroup is for toddlers aged 18 months - 3 years old.

The kids will be participating in all sorts of fun and educational activities such as art, music, free play, outside play, reading stories and working on their preparedness for preschool. Contact daria.baluta@yahoo.com

SPARKLE PARTIES FOR GIRLS:

Sparkle Parties offers fabulous age-appropriate Pamper Parties and Disney Princess entertainers for children aged between 3-13, held at your home. We have a range of different party packages to suit your needs, plus decor and cakes available. Please visit our website www.sparkleparties.co.za, email info@sparkleparties.co.za or phone us on 061 369 0919 for more details.